ARMADA MUSIC BOOSTERS E-BOARD

MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 16, 2010

Present:
Maria Cefali, Chris Hess, Sharon Knust, Steve Loveday, Debbie Sheridan, 


Keenan Thomason
11/16/10:  
Thank you to Jean Persely for attending the meeting and volunteering.
NEW BUSINESS:
Piano:  Keenan reported that the piano will be tuned on 11/29/10 to ensure it is in peak condition for the December concerts.  
Choir Varsity Letter for HS:  Keenan and Steve to develop Varsity Letter guidelines for the high school.  
Development of MS Sectional Sessions:  Keenan would like to establish periodic instrumental sectionals for the middle school 7th & 8th grade band students.  He would solicit instructors to come into the school on a monthly basis or as needed to provide additional instructions.  He would lead the brass section and search for qualified instructors for percussion and woodwinds.  The advantages of sectionals can increase the level of musical competency and can develop a stronger feeling of musicianship.  If this program is a success it may inspire the sections to develop group lessons.  Keenan will look into availability of instructors and pricing.   
ONGOING BUSINESS:

Solo & Ensemble:  Steve and Keenan reported that approximately 8 to 10 students per school have signed up for Solo & Ensemble competition.  Most students who sign up have private instructors who take a lead role in preparing the musicians for the competition.  Keenan and Steve will give the student list to Sharon for check processing.  Steve will ensure the applications are postmarked by the 11/24/10 deadline.   Steve and Keenan will recoup the application fees from the students at a later date.    
2011 – Red Cross Blood Drive:   Further discussion took place on holding a blood driver in 2011.   Red Cross is extending Bleed for the Band program from 5/16/11 – 9/06/11.  Dates between 5/16/11 – 5/31/11 paid at 50% of the Reward Level based on drive results.  Award levels remain $500 to $1,750 based on units of blood.  The team feels the HS would be a better location to accommodate the level of donors.  Tentative date is 6/03/11.  Chris will complete a Facilities Use Form and submit it to Mr. Jankowski for consideration.  A message was passed along to The American Red Cross informing them of our interest in hosting another blood drive.  Further contact will be made once accommodations have been secured.  
Fall HS Music Trips:  The Orchestra has scheduled an educational trip in November at Grand Valley State University.  The details have been distributed to HS students and posted on the website.  

2011 Band Camp:  11/16/10 New Update.  Steve has received contract from D Bar Camp.  No commitment has been made at this time.  Steve will also continue to look at other camp alternatives.   Group discussed increasing price of camp to $150 to cover some of the cost of instructors/march fees.  Approximate cost for these services is $2,400.  Any remaining balance would be paid by the Music Boosters.    Also under consideration is the development of installment payments to assist parents with budgeting.  All fees must be paid well in advanced of the camp.  In previous years some students have paid while getting on the bus for camp.   
 11/16/10:  No update was given on the status of collecting 2010 band camp fees from (2) students.  Reimbursement must be made in the form of payment directly to the Music Boosters or through the means of fundraising.  Board will develop a hardship letter.   Stipulation requires student to fundraise to cover costs incurred for any hardship case.  Steve will follow up with both students to ensure they take advantage of fundraisers or make payments.  
Grants for Marching Uniforms/Color guard:  11/16/10 Update:  Steve to review cost of uniforms to move forward with grant application.  10/19/10 Update:  Working with Diane Barr regarding Alumni Association and Four County Grants.  Maria also gave Diane Barr a list of other music grant opportunities.  Need specific details to complete grant process:  marching events, HS, band, etc., how will they benefit the students, more unique grant proposal the better chance we have, timeframe, last time uniforms purchased.   Recommend asking for 15% more for any uniform quantities.  Maria will contact – email Steve and Boosters regarding specific questions.  Maria is starting to get uniform catalogs.
Current Marching Uniforms:   11/16/10 Update:  The bulk of the major sewing has been completed.  A special “thank you” goes to Mrs. Schmidt and Mrs. Goral; Brad Goral and Ryan Schmidt’s, grandmothers for taking on this task.  It is not anticipated the uniforms will be used again until the 2011 marching season.  Another inventory will be completed prior to sending them out for cleaning.  All existing uniforms will be cleaned and inventoried for the 2011 season.    
Concert Uniforms:  11/16/10 Update:  The concert uniforms have been cleaned and inventoried.  Maria and Jean will fit the students on 11/18/10.  At that time a list of shortages will be complied and additional pieces will be ordered.  Steve indicated that for the December concerts all students will wear black pants and their white tux shirts.  Full concert uniforms will be required for 2011 festival season.    
Choir Dresses:  All choir students have been fitted for the concert season.  The 6th grade dresses are in poor shape due to age.  Future consideration is black pants and white shirts for the 6th graders.      

Music Department 2011 Trip:  11/16/10 Update:  Steve indicated approximately 35 students have signed up for the trip.  More have expressed interest as well.  Steve will contact several travel agents to develop trip itineraries.  Steve and Keenan will secure transportation as well.   Chicago, IL from 4/28/11 – 5/01/11.  Approximate cost of trip is $450.00.  Kids need to turn in a $50 deposit to hold their spot.  Final decision for trip must be made before Thanksgiving Holiday.  If not enough interest deposits will be refunded.  Monthly installments will be required of $100 each Nov, Jan, Feb, Mar.  Steve and Keenan will develop the itinerary for the trip.    Additional trip details will be added to the website as they become available.    
Music Dinner Dance: 11/16/10 Update:  Team agreed that 4/15/11 would be the best date.    Team will consider a name change for the event to attract a wider audience.  We will also add the Chorale to the musical venue.  This group will compliment the performances by the jazz band and orchestra.    A deposit of $300.00 will be processed and a contract will be completed.  Creek Side will hold price of $12.95/person if no catering increases have been presented to them upon the date of deposit.   Deb and Chris will co-chair the event and Maria will chair the fundraising raffles.  Tickets should be prepared and available for sale at the holiday concerts.  All agreed that a music department all-night party at the high school could be scheduled.  Steve/Keenan suggested that parent chaperones could elect 4 hours shifts vs. staying the entire evening.  Volunteers would be needed from 10 pm to 2 am and from 2 am to 6 am.  The Boosters would cover the cost of pizza and pop.  The students bring in miscellaneous snacks and games, music, etc. to enjoy during the event.

Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon presented the 11/16/10 Report.  Current General Fund Balance:  $7,839.94.  Current Student Account Balances:  $13,605.09.  

2010 – 2011 Calendar of Events:  Calendars have been distributed to all students upon publication and posted on the website.  
Holiday Raffles:  11/16/10 Update:  Keenan will coordinate the Christmas trees to raffle off at the MS concerts.  The HS will create (3) wreaths.  Maria has volunteered to make a wreath.    Debbie Sheridan has a co-worker who donated a decorated wreath and she will make another one.  
Fruit Sale Update:  11/16/10 Update:  Order arrived on 11/15/10 a day early.  A total of 284 cases were sold.  Total Fruit Receipts:   6,752.00. Total Fruit Expense:  $3,967.81.    Total profit $2784.19.  Average of $9.80 per case profit.    $5.80 per Boosters and $4.00 for kids per box.   Rethink the awards for next year as the early orders didn’t generate many sales.  Consider (1) overall winner of $50.00 and eliminate early bird orders.    
American Red Cross:  11/16/10 Update:  Dan Wallace has approved the $250.00 reward to be designated to a school vendor.  Group selected Marshall Music Co. Boosters will contact Dan Wallace to discuss disposition of $250.00 payment to Marshall Music Co.    Marshall Music Co.  4052 Rochester Rd., Troy MI  48083  248-457-0300  Acct 2702 – Attention:  Pete Birchler.  Boosters to contact Pete Birchler to inform him of the donation and to create a credit invoice for future purchases.   
Marshall Music MS/HS Insurance Repair Contract: 11/16/10:  Contract has been signed and inventoried.  Sharon to issue payment.  MS students have made payments to Kennan and they have been filtered back to Sharon.   A total of 11 instruments were placed on contract between the middle school and high school.  
Kroger  Rewards Cards:   11/16/10 Update:  Wendy unavailable to provide update.  Keenan is hoping that details/flyers can be available for upcoming concerts.  Information is also available at www.krogercommunityrewards.com    
Treasurer’s Report:  10/19/10 Update:  Will be completed by the end of the month.

 Sharon to change name of account to Armada Music Boosters and remove obsolete authorized signers.  Add Maria Cefali to active signers.    Closed as of 10/20/10.
Spirit wear:   11/16/10 Update:  Wendy unavailable to provide update.  10/19/10 update:  Currently each HS class creates annual spirit wear.  They handle entire process.  Looking for volunteers to head up for MS.    Wendy has offered to explore general spirit wear program.  Local source website is  www.pkperformance.com   She will come up with a design or go with whatever we design.  Very reasonably priced and local.  No delivery charge, no set up fee, no minimum number for an order(she will do 1 or 100).  

MEETING SCHEDULE:

January 11, 2011 – MS Band Room

E-Board 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm 
    Parents 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm

Page 4 of 4

